ST. MONTFORT SCHOOL, BHOPAL

CLASS IX PARENTS ORIENTATION 2022-23

‘Education is a shared commitment between dedicated teachers, motivated students and
enthusiastic parents with high expectations and the most overwhelming key to a child’s
success is the positive involvement of parents.’

To make the parents aware of the academic assessment pattern and to strengthen the
relationship of parents with their teenage child, St. Montfort School organized a Parents
Orientation Programme for the parents of Class IX students on 23 April 2022.

The session was conducted by the class teachers of 9" standard in the presence of the School
Principal, Vice-Principal and Senior Co-ordinator. The orientation commenced with a welcome
address, followed by the lightning of the lamp and a soulful prayer.

The teachers made the parents aware about the CBSE Assessment Scheme for the session
2022-23 and also briefed them about the new positive change in the educational pattern i.e.
Experiential based learning as per NEP 2020.

As children undergo a lot of physical, social, mental and emotional changes during this age of
adolescence and parents find it very difficult to deal with these issues, the school counsellor,
Ms. Shraddha Balwani also addressed the parents. She elaborated the teenage problems like
searching for identity, emotional ups and downs, sudden outbursts, various distractions due to
gadgets and social media, etc. She suggested ways to curb, control such behaviour and how
parents can build a healthy relation with their kids by avoiding the 3 C’s

e Criticism

e Complain

e Comparison

and by adopting the 3 C's to bridge the gap.

e Connect

e Communicate

e Comprehend
She emphasized on the fact that positive support can help teenagers to become productive and
responsible adults.

In his addressal, the school Principal, Rev. Bro. Monachan inspired the parents and students by
sharing his expertise and knowledge with the audience. He remarked that change is inevitable
and thus, we need to be prepared to accept it and grow.

There was a feedback session wherein parents asked their queries on various aspects related to
academics and gave their valuable suggestions too. It was an informative, enriching and
enlightening session which concluded by according a vote of thanks to everyone present
especially, the esteemed parents for their valuable time.

Ms. RGbinder Kaur Gill
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